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Where it all began.  

Job No: 1 

Ser No: 5FO8F100001 

Built: March 9th 1964. 

Price: US$2,368 
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President:     Stuart Smith             Ph: 07 827 4261 

Vice Pres:  Colin Reed  Ph: 07 888 6555 

Secretary:  Murray Stirling  Ph: 07 846 4143 

Treasurer:  Bob Hastie  Ph: 07 828 7867 

Editor:   Murray Stirling  Ph: 07 846 4143 

 

 

Committee members as above and the following; 

 

· John Overend    Ph: 07 889 1651 

· Colin Bates    Ph: 07 854 0120 

· Barry Featherstone   Ph: 07 829 8736 

· Mike Mahoney    Ph: 07 829 9950 

· Margaret Mold    Ph: 07 862 7543 

· Nick Hall     Ph: 07 829 7071 

· Bryce Edmonds    Ph: 07 884 9199 

· Archie Stutt    Ph: 07 855 1071 

· Charlene Sattler   Ph: 021 643 455 

 

 

Club Bank Account Number :  06 — 0329 — 0727600 — 00 

 

Club Meetings held second Wednesday night of each month (excluding January)  

at 7.30pm at the Te Rapa Tavern, Te Rapa Road, Hamilton. 
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Hello everyone, 

It’s been a very busy time lately. Lot’s of car shows and different events to go to. Sometimes I 
wonder if there are too many on!  Hope you managed to get your Mustang out in the warm 
weather and now as the leaves start falling and winter fast approaches, it’s time to think 
ahead to our annual fundraiser. 

Our All Ford Day on July 31st 2011 is in planning stages and a committee is in charge of or-
ganising this to be an even bigger event this year. We need a huge effort from all club mem-
bers to make this event the ‘biggest’ Ford gathering in the Southern hemisphere ever!  I know 
Fairview Motor’s are very keen for this to happen. 

Tell all your friends to get their Fords out and get along to the awesome new ‘Claudelands 
Event Centre’ in Brooklyn Road. 

Just a reminder that your annual subscriptions are due again soon (I’ll send out reminders 
closer to the time) and the AGM is also due end of August. If you are thinking of becoming a 
committee member or would like to put your name forward for any other role, please see me.  

 

 

 

Kind regards, 

Muzz. 
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ARCHIE’S  

Well I must say It turned out a classic day for 28 classic American cars, Hot Rods and the ever 
popular Model A Fords  “these oldies just love those old Fords” , for many they refreshed their 
memories. 

While we were busy getting the cars parked, the hospital staff and their helpers were busy lay-
ing out the annual feast, and BBQ meals for the drivers and their partners etc.  And what a 
feast it was! 

After this great laid back meal, and a bit of a chin wag, we then loaded up the passengers and 
took off on our journey through the city and out into the country, approx 15 miles,  then home 
to unload our happy wanderers. 

We were then invited to a very nice afternoon tea for all. 

St Joan’s staff and management really do appreciate what we do for their elderly patients. 

Once again I would like to thank all those who attend this annual event, and look forward to 
meeting you all again next year. 

 

“ Ya all come back now!  Ya hear “ 

 

Archie 



������������	
��������

�����
�������	�����
�����������

A group of Mustangs from the club travelled over to Raglan and joined with a small group of 
car enthusiasts for the annual Classic Car & Rock n Roll festival. There weren’t as many cars 
in the show this year as in previous years, but what was on show and the band kept the crowd 
entertained for several hours. We parked up outside the 4 Square supermarket and had a pic-
nic on the grass in the centre plots. Once others saw what we were doing, they all made a 
mad dash to get their seats out and grab a bit of grass. As my Mustang was in the repair shop 
I travelled with Bryce & Katherine Edmonds for the day. I must offer my thanks again to my 
wonderful hosts, as always I really enjoyed their company. Following are some pictures from 
the day. 











A large group of Mustangs gathered at the Dinsdale Pub car park on Sunday April 10th for our 
annual run over to Raglan. There was a great turnout from the Auckland & Bay of Plenty clubs 
which is always good to see. There was a total of 47 Mustangs and one seriously nice Mini Coo-
per S (Jim & Irena were hoping we wouldn’t notice !) in the drive over to Raglan. We had a minor 
hiccup with the gate when we arrived but pretty soon everyone was parked up at the area 
school. There was a short wait until lunch time when the ‘hangi’ was served. A queue formed 
and very soon, people were getting stuck in to their food. 

After lunch people chose to either go for a walk into town, head into bars or café’s, go shopping, 
some went cruising, etc. The weather gods were kind to us and we look forward to the event 
again next year. 
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The retractable kit was an option that the Ford Motor Company scheduled to be available for the 
1967 Mustang. In 1966, Ford assigned designer Ben J. Smith, the designer, engineer and head 
of the 1957—1959 Ford retractable project, the task of making a retractable hardtop for the 
Mustang. During the next few months, $250,000.00 was spent to build a prototype. However, 
when Ben reported that it would not be feasible to motorise the top, as he had designed for the 
Ford Skyliner years before, Ford cancelled the project and the prototype disappeared, suppos-
edly scrapped and destroyed. 

However, Ben says he doesn't remember seeing a scrap order come across his desk. Because 
of this, he says the car could still exist. 

After Ben retired, he decided to build a retractable Mustang for himself and shortly thereafter, 
decided to market the kit. When you look at pictures of the outside of the car, you only see half 
of the kit, the top and the deck lid. The rest of the kit is the engineered pieces which strengthen 
the uni-body of the Mustang, making it safe to remove the original top.  
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Have you ever seen one of these? A1966 Mustang GT with a retractable hardtop. Fully retract-
able roof stows completely under the reverse-opening custom trunk lid.  
 
Designed and engineered by Ben Smith, the Ford engineer responsible for the original Skyliner 
Retractables from 1957-1959. Only 12 or 13 were built, and only 5 are known to exist. 
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Cambridge Cruise Nights:  

Are now proudly presented by Stragglers Rod & Custom Club on the first Wednesday of each 
month, from 6.00pm onwards. These events begin in Sept and continue through until April. 
The Cambridge Lions Club will have it’s burger van on site, there will also be a coffee van, mu-
sic and other entertainment. Please note that this event is being held in a liquor ban area.   

Hamilton Friday Night Cruises:  

Have started again, once a month, on every second Friday night from a new venue,  ‘Resene 
Paints’ car park on the corner of Hood and Anglesea Streets from 6.00—9.00pm. There’s 
plenty of parking and the venue is right amongst Hamilton’s café, bar and restaurant strip. 

Waikato Classic Car & Hot Rod Breakfast Cruises: 

Are on every 2nd Sunday of every month , leaves Riverlea Wreckers on State Highway 1 at 
9.00am for Karapiro Café. For further information phone Archie Stutt on 07 855 1071. 

River Haven Breakfast: 

Held on 3rd Sunday of every month at River Haven Café, SH 1 Huntly  at 7.30am. All wel-
come. 

Hamilton Hot Road Club Memorial Run: 

The annual memorial run is being held on Saturday April 30th. Meet at the Hamilton Gardens, 
Hungerford Crescent (entrance off Cobham Drive) by 10.00am to be part of the mystery run 
which is approximately 75kms long.  The run finishes up at a friendly local tavern for drinks 
and lunch at participants own expense. Entry to the run is FREE and everyone’s welcome. For 
more info email or call Peter hotrodder@xtra.co.nz or 021 0255 1619. 

 

 

                                                                                                



Personalised Plates For Sale.  

MUZZ65 – Great for a 1965 Mustang. 

Excellent condition. $1000 ono.     Ph: Murray – 07 846 4143 

 

Vests For Sale  

1 Waikato Mustang Owners Club Vest size XL =$25 ono 

1 Waikato Mustang Owners Club Vest size 2XL = $25 ono 

Ring: Margaret 027 442 0530  or Kevin 027 442 0531 
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Got something you want to buy or sell?   Email it to your Editor.����

Waikato Mustang Convention 2007 Black Polo Shirts a t $20 each.  

(Womens sizes only). 

 

Size 12 = 6 left 

Size 14 = 4 left 

Size 16 = 2 left 

 

Waikato Mustang Convention 2007 Polar Fleece Sweat Shirts at $25 each.  

Size S = 1 

Size M = 1 

Size L = 1 

 

Waikato Mustang Convention 2002 Black Polo Shirts a t $20 each.  

Now a collectors item, get in quick !! 

Size L = 3 

 

Wanted To Buy  

302 Windsor Engine 

Please phone Kevin Mold Ph: 027 442 0531 

 

 

 



            Funny Stuff  

Dear  Boss ,  
 
My ex mother-in-law died tragically yesterday, whilst on her way to do a little shopping.  
 
I will therefore need to take a few days off.  
 
A photo of the accident is attached so you know I am not ripping you off and just taking a 
"sickie". 

 

Yours sincerely.  



Funny Stuff ! 

My darling husband, 
 
Before you return from your overseas trip, I want to let you know about a little accident I had with 
your pick up truck. Fortunately, it was not too bad and I didn't get hurt, so please don't worry too 
much about me.  In fact, about 5 seconds after it was over, I felt much better and was back to 
my happy, smiling self!  I didn't see any reason to notify the police or our insurance agency. 
 
I was coming home from Wal-Mart, and when I turned into the driveway I accidentally pushed 
down on the accelerator instead of the brake!  The garage door is slightly bent but your pick up, 
fortunately, came to a halt when it bumped into your car.  Lucky for you, your motorcycle was 
spared.  
 
I am really sorry, darling.  But with your kind-hearted, giving, loving personality I'm positive you 
will forgive me.   Remember how much I love you and care for you, my sweetheart.  

Enclosed is a picture of my little "accident."    Have a safe trip home.    Oh yes, before I forget...  
 
Your girlfriend called.  
 
Your loving wife. 


